Town of Kent — Streetscape Committee
Regular Meeting — May 12, 2018

Present: Mike Everett, John Casey, Rick Osborne, Jim Blackketter, Catherine Bachrach, David Bain, Bruce
Adams, John Johnson and Lauri Zarin, guest.

The meeting was convened at 8:05 a.m. by Chairman Mike Everett. The minutes of the April 28 Special
Meeting were approved on a motion by David and second by Jim. Payment of $5,500 to Milone and
MacBroom for the first 55% of the planning consultation was approved on a motion by Jim and second by
David. John Casey will get clarification of what else will be covered. It was reported that the Board of
Selectman approved two additional committee spots at its most recent meeting and appointed Hedy Kinney.

Patco Status: Bruce reported on his understanding of what is happening. The Patco closed on 5/11/2018 and
the expectation is that it will open under new ownership in the next few weeks. Bruce spoke with DOT
supervisor Gina Greenalch about what would trigger required changes to access/sidewalks and when DOT
would be involved. Certain work on the building would require approval by the Architectural Review Board. It
was agreed that committee members should meet with the new owners to discuss pedestrian needs.

Public Comment: Lauri Zarin presented a letter dated 5/11/18 concerning sidewalks and walkways. Rick
mentioned a webinar scheduled for 5/29 on signage.

Updated plans and estimated costs: The committee considered the plans and costs submitted by Milone
MacBroom and agreed that the following questions and suggestions would be communicated by John - The
length of Maple Street sidewalks? How much would the cost come down if the entire project was done at once,
especially mobilization and removal? How much would placing conduits for lighting rather than installing all
the lighting bring the cost down? It was agreed that the six lights closest to the 7/341 intersection be removed.

Moving forward: The goal is to take the plan to a special meeting of the BOS in mid-June. On a motion by
John Casey and second by John Johnson, the committee voted to make a presentation to the BOS with the
request that a Town Meeting be scheduled to present and adopt the plan and approve borrowing funds from
USDA to complete the whole project. Everyone agreed that the recommendation of lowering the speed limit
to 25 MPH and installing “Your Speed Is” signs be part of the recommendation.

Bruce will check on the status of the Community Connectivity grant and report back.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 on a motion by Jim Blackketter.

Respectfully submitted,
Catherine Bachrach, Secretary

These are draft minutes and the Streetscape Committee may make corrections at its subsequent meeting.
Please refer to subsequent meeting minutes for possible corrections and approval of these minutes.
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